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Minutes of the Landewednack Parish Council (LPC)  Annual Parishioners Meeting held on Thursday 25th May 2022 at The 

Lizard Reading Room at 7.00 p.m.  

Present: Cllrs: A Singleton (Vice Chair), E Amiss, G Aldridge, A Pascoe  

In attendance: The Clerk ,  37 Members of the Public (MoP’s)  

23/24- APM 1 To Receive and Accept Apologies: 
 Apologies were received from Cllrs B Kessell (Chair of LPC), A Lamb, N Legge, N Rowe, S Wheeler & 6 
MoPs 
 

23/24- APM 2  The Chair:  
Cllr A Singleton, deputising for The Chair welcomed attendees to the 2023/24 Parishioners’ Meeting 
and reported thus:  

• The Parish Council is currently up to full complement of 10 members 

• Over the last year the Village has celebrated the Platinum Jubilee of HM Queen Elizabeth 
with lighting of the Beacon, Pipers and Fireworks.  

• Commemorative Coins have been given to all young people of 18 or under who live or are 
educated in The Parish  

• A letter of condolence was sent to and acknowledged by King Charles III on the death of HM 
Queen Elizabeth  

• The Coronation of HM King Charles III was also celebrated and commemorative coins issued.  

• The Parish Council continues to work in conjunction with Cornwall Community Land Trust, 
looking to build up to 9 affordable homes to rent.  

• All of the 4 village defibrillators have been serviced and upgraded 

• Considerable funds have been saved by the location of and remediation of a longstanding 
water leak  

• The Telegraph pole outside the Reading Room has been replaced following LPC negotiations 
with Openreach and work is now underway to install a screen 

• Permission has been given on several occasions for the NHS vaccination site to be located on 
The Lizard Green  

• Further Benches have been installed on the Lizard Green  

• The Civility and Respect Pledge has been adopted by LPC 

• CC Highways have been involved with plans to adopt traffic calming measures and further 
information will follow 

• The Chair, Vice-Chair and Clerk spoke at the Public Hearing re The Lizard Green last week and 
have today heard that the application to re-register the area known as The Lizard Green as a 
Village Green has been refused.  The land should remain as common land.  

 
Funds had been granted by LPC to:  
 

• The Community Group  

• Platinum Jubilee Celebrations 

• Coronation Celebrations  

• Beyond the Wave CIC  

• The Lizard Light Railway  

• Predannack Anti-Aircraft Battery Museum  

• The Vintage Car Rally  

• YANA Coffee Morning  

• Citizens’ Advice 

• The Lizard Recreation Ground Trust  

• Lizard Argyle Football & Social Club  

• The Lizard Junior Football Club  
 
And others are in the pipeline.  
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23/24- APM 3  Public Participation:  
Participation was requested and the following Groups gave presentations:  
 
 
Devon & Cornwall Police  
Cornwall Community Land Trust  
Affordable Housing Working Party  
RBL – The Poppy Appeal  
The Lizard Snooker Club  
The Lizard Vintage Car Rally  
The Lizard Methodist Chapel  
The Lizard Reading Room  
St Wynwallow Church 
The Lizard Reading Room  
The Lizard Community Group  
1st Landewednack Brownies 
1st Landewednack Rainbows 
Lizard Scouts, Cubs & Beavers 
RNLI _ The Lizard LIfeboat 
Lizard Amateur Dramatic Society (LADS) 
Lizard Lives 
Lizard Argyle Football & Social Club  
National Trust  
Non-League Euchre  
Cornish Language Speaking Classes  
The Lizard Light Railway & Tramway 
Ramblers 
Blue Tits 
Kennack Sands Beach Clean   
 
 

23/24- APM 4  Date of Next Parishioners Meeting:  
Between March and June 2024. Date to be agreed. 

 


